

C.V.O.CA'S NEWS & VIEWS

FOR MEMBERS / SUBSCRIBERS / VOL. 27 - NO. 12 JUNE 2024



From President's Desk ...

Dear Professional Colleagues and Readers,

As I pen down my last communication as President of this esteemed and vibrant association, I am filled with mixed emotions of happiness, contentment, and fulfillment. It has been an incredible honor and privilege to lead this association during its golden jubilee year.

I would like to extend my heartfelt thanks to each one of you for giving me the opportunity to serve and lead. Your unwavering support, dedication, and enthusiasm have been the cornerstone of our collective success. Together, we have achieved remarkable milestones, and it is with great pride that I reflect on our accomplishments. Thank you once again for your trust and confidence in me.

I am especially grateful to the office bearers for their unwavering support throughout the entire year. My gratitude also extends to the past presidents and senior members whose non-comparable support has been invaluable.

I thank the managing committee members and joint convenors for keeping the spirits high all year round. Your dedication and hard work have been instrumental in our successes. Additionally, I deeply appreciate the enthusiasm and uncontested support of the sub-committee members.

The discipline and modus operandi with which this association functions are truly commendable. The collaboration of three generations of leaders working as a team, where young minds are empowered and mentored, has created a foundation of irreplaceable assets and future leaders. These leaders, imbued with strong values, determination, and ethics, will undoubtedly contribute significantly to the society and the nation.

This year, I had the opportunity to be part of the organizing team for four Residential Refresher Courses, various study circles, and numerous recreational programs such as trekking, night cycling, and two family picnics — one in India at Satpura and an international picnic in Baku and Gabala. We also conducted an Industrial Visit at Surat, launched the Value Investing Club, and organized one of the finest capital market conclaves, Investocraft. We also held public programs and financial literacy initiatives, launched the mentoring program for students and student news bulletin- Indradhanush. Further, for the first time, organized the CVOCA Entrepreneurship and Leadership Awards 2024, which received a significant number of nominations and featured a brilliant jury panel with the objective to recognize professional excellence in leadership and entrepreneurial roles at community level. Team also organised TDS/ TCS, GST courses and launched office automation course for the first time

All these events, with their record-high participation, were made possible by the love and enthusiasm of our members for the association.

Now it is a time for the closure of the golden jubilee celebration by a spectacular garba evening and grand members get together DHOLIDA on the day of AGM on June 8, 2024 for which we look forward for everyone's participation with family.

It is now time to pass the baton to my worthy and able successor; I wish him a very successful and eventful term and wish him a very successful year ahead.

Thank you all Always in Gratitude

CA Jeenal Savla

June 1, 2024